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From: Kiesow, Mark
To: Blake-Horst, Meghan
Subject: RE: Wednesday, 10/26 VOC Meeting
Date: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 12:27:44 PM


Meghan,
 
Mall Maintenance issues regarding outdoor storage for sidewalk cafes:
 


·         All items must be secured and stacked neatly into small areas (8 ft X 8 ft)
·         Table and Chairs cannot be put out before 10am (coffee shops would be exceptions).


Blowing leaves and debris takes longer with tables and chairs in the way of cleaning
operations.


·          Items that are stored outside can possibly get dirty from powerwashing and cleaning
sidewalks. Mall Maintenance will do their best to not get the items dirty, but are not
responsible for cleaning the items that may get dirty/damaged  from sidewalk cleaning
operations.


·         Trash and debris must be cleaned up in the café area, and businesses need to supply and
maintain trash cans for café use.


 
Good luck at the meeting!
 
--Mark
 
Mark Kiesow
Mall Concourse Foreman
City of Madison/Parks
(608) 266-6031
 


From: Blake-Horst, Meghan <MBlake-Horst@cityofmadison.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 25, 2022 7:57 AM
To: Kiesow, Mark <MKiesow@cityofmadison.com>
Subject: RE: Wednesday, 10/26 VOC Meeting
 
Great thanks!
 
Meghan 
 
 
 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone


 
 
 
-------- Original message --------
From: "Kiesow, Mark" <MKiesow@cityofmadison.com>
Date: 10/25/22 5:34 AM (GMT-06:00)
To: "Blake-Horst, Meghan" <MBlake-Horst@cityofmadison.com>
Subject: RE: Wednesday, 10/26 VOC Meeting
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Hello Meghan,
 
I will not be able to make the meeting, but will give you some Mall Concourse Maintenance talking
points by late Tuesday or early Wednesday.
 
--Mark
 
Mark Kiesow
Mall Concourse Foreman
City of Madison/Parks
(608) 266-6031
 


From: Blake-Horst, Meghan <MBlake-Horst@cityofmadison.com> 
Sent: Saturday, October 22, 2022 7:01 AM
To: Kiesow, Mark <MKiesow@cityofmadison.com>
Subject: Wednesday, 10/26 VOC Meeting
 
Hello,
 
I hope you are well. We are going to be discussing overnight storage for Sidewalk Cafes and feedback
from this year. I understand that Alder Verveer is going to ask to make a change to allow this in the
future. Are you able to attend the conversation at the VOC meeting on 10/26 5p-7p.  Below is the
agenda info. I can send you the link if you are able to attend. If you are not able to attend can you
provide some talking points from the Mall perspective of positives and negatives and where you all
stand after this year’s operations?  If you cannot attend can you provide me with those talking points
by early Wednesday and I will share with the committee?
 
Thanks and sorry for the short notice!
 
 
 


 
Meghan Blake-Horst
Street Vending Coordinator
Economic Development Division
Office of Business Resources


215 Martin Luther King Jr Blvd. 3rd floor
P.O. Box 2983
Madison, Wisconsin  53701-2983
Tel  608-261-9171  ●  Fax  (608) 261-6126
mblake-horst@cityofmadison.com
www.cityofmadison.com/business/streetvending


 
In compliance with State public records law, the City of Madison
retains copies of ALL email messages to and from this mailbox.
Email messages may be released in response to  appropriate open
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record requests.


Please consider the environment before printing this email.


 
 





